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M E S S A G E

By His All-Holiness
E c u m e n i c a l P a t r i a r c h B a r t h o l o m e w

To the United Nations Conference of the Parties (COP 24)
(Poland, December 3-14, 2018)

Dear and distinguished friends,

» We are pleased to send this brief greeting of the Ecumenical Patriarchate to the
members of the United Nations Conference of the Parties and to all people of good will
assembling in Poland this year to reflect on the impact of climate change and the
urgency of addressing its implications.

We also welcome this opportunity to engage with and endorse implementation of
the United Nations Sustainable Development Goals with a view to fostering
collaborative and concerted action toward this purpose for all people and for the entire
planet. We believe that it is the responsibility of faith communities to remind then-
respective governments of this mandate.

Nevertheless, we are convinced that the time for reflection and deliberation is long
gone. We wonder when the leaders of our world will realize how late we have left our
response to the climate crisis. A few years ago, we wrote of reaching a point of no
return. This was neither euphemism nor exaggeration. Scientists have long warned -
and most recently in Inchon, Korea, they forcefully reaffirmed - that we have reached
several tipping points; governments seem reluctant to respond, preferring to delay.

Of course, as a religious leader, we profess that God's grace offers forgiveness and
opportunities - indeed, many chances - for reconciliation. But Scripture also underlines
that the time will come when we are obliged to face the consequences of our actions.
The Gospel of Matthew describes a judgment where we will not be asked about our
success and prosperity, but about our response to suffering and poverty. Indeed, in a
parable of the same gospel, the rich man ignored the poor Lazarus and, upon pleading
forgiveness, was told it was too late.

This is why, for the last thirty years, we have declared the intimate connection
between the way we treat the earth and the way we treat our fellow human beings,
especially the poor. At our symposium held in Athens this past June, entitled Toward a
Greener Attica for a Sustainable Environment: Preserving the Planet and Protecting
its People, we highlighted the religious and spiritual roots of the ecological crisis, while
emphasizing that the necessary spiritual transformation of human beings and their
attitude toward creation requires the collaboration of all social sectors and scientific
disciplines.




